Minutes of CUB AnnualGeneral Meeting

18th June 2002

Present: Pam Custance-Baker, Anna Addinal, Sarah Morgan, Diana Wood, Ian Caulfield, Victor Yung, Vadim Snurnikov, Matt Monaghan, Pete Burrow, Omar Al-Mushadani, Dominik Schindler, James Pawley, Andy Somers, Chris Cowburn.
Reports: 

Treasurer: Total Income: £1436.54. Total Expenditure: £1438.90. Income consists chiefly of subscriptions, (£660) and recurrent grant / BUSA travel grant (£410 and £240 respectively). Main expense as ever is KK hire (£727.95) and Insurance (£210).

Rather more worrying is the projected income and expenditure for 2002-2003. KK costs have risen to £780 and insurance to £260. With a static subscription charge of £20pa, an extra 5 members are required; an increase on the club’s average membership of 14%. It was therefore proposed that the subscription rate be increased to £25 pa. 

Passed: Unanimously.

Targeting sponsorship is major issue for next year. 

Equipment Officer: Oh, am I equipment officer?

Rest of Committee doing the job of equipment officer: Main priority is big chuck out and sort. Chiefly shed. Bosses in rather sorry state although popular with British mammalian wildlife of the species Apodemus sylvaticus. Donation of 6 (or thereabouts) straw bosses and stands from CCB.  Major equipment inventory needed, application for non-recurrent grant will be completed afterwards. 

Arrows in poor state, usually no more than 4-5 arrows in set. Training bows OK. Procurement of new strings and cheap (but reliable) sights for club bows. Maintenance of club take down bows can be improved, for example by keeping pieces of the individual bows stored together and elastic bands to ensure the correct string stays with the bow in storage. 

Bowloan bows: new users be required to sign list upon joining, signifying they know and understand how to look after the bows, details of what is expected. Charges for next year to remain static (£30pa for W+W trigger, £20pa for wooden bows). Set up of CUB toolbox to take to tournaments.

Also proposed to get all members to sign copies of Data protection act and list after receiving safety guidelines. Omar is currently working on these. 

Captain: Novice numbers up on last year. Difficult to give everyone adequate coaching when experienced members shooting. Proposed that KK sessions be split in to 2 or 3 segments. Experienced members and especially committee to shoot for one session and then coach.  Use of Elizabeth way for experienced practice. Use of Details for KK practice. 

Major successes include BUSA indoors (again), Varsity Match (again), BUTTS experienced (again) and for the very first time, BUTTS novice trophy too. Brunel and Stag Hill seen as moral victories since we didn’t cheat by using compound archers. Proposal to Combine Joshua Taylor Cup (Town vs. Gown) with Cuppers. High concentration of tournaments and exams in Easter term makes organising difficult. 

CUB Development Plan.

See attached for full details. Overview of training, committee and financial goals for future.  Committee rather crowded, 8 posts for membership of 35. Keep major posts (Captain, Secretary, Treasurer, Equipment officer) and try and combine “smaller” posts. Introduction of committee member responsible for publicity (ie: website and local press)

Overview of responsibilities as detailed, others suggested are:

Captain / Secretary: As documented

Treasurer: Document the Have-a-go sessions. Look into possibility of changing banks (Natwest / HSBC). Have-a-go session in easter. OUCoA raised ~ £50 in this way.

Novice Officer: Coaching co-ordinator and set up of Handicap Ladder. 

Equipment: General kit management. Organising group maintenance sessions combined with social evening. (ie: as Andy’s house). Look into possibility of larger Tardis.

Publicity: Members area on website. Documents those going to specific tournaments. Especially useful in Long Vac.

Also discussed was responsibility for safety. Ultimately this lies with the Captain, however the Equipment and Novice Oficers are also responsible for kit / novices. Omar to produce set of safety guidelines for club.

Blues Committee: Sarah Morgan as Junior Treasurer. Will attend all meeting as CUB representative and thus act as Women’s Officer in this context. 

Election of New Committee: Traditionally amusing suggestion of alternative candidates. Particular highlights this year included a packet of lard, last year’s Quicks Catalogue, a portrait of the late Fenton John Anthony Hart (1826 – 1862) and the obligatory Pot of Jizz. 

The following Posts were uncontested:

Captain: Chris Cowburn. Prop. Pam, Sec. Sarah. 

Secretary: Pam Custance Baker. Prop. Chris, Sec. Sarah.

Treasurer: Sarah Morgan. Prop. James, Sec. Pam.

Equipment: Victor Yung. Prop. Pam, Sec. Dominik.

Womens: Sarah Morgan (See above)

Records: Ian Caulfield. Prop. Pam. Sec. James.

Social Secretary: Diana Wood. Prop. Chris, Sec. Ian.

It was decided to combine posts of Novice and Publicity Officers.

Novice / Publicity Officers. Richard Benwell. Prop. Chris, Sec. Ian.




           Dominik Schindler. Prop. Pam, Sec. Sarah.

Any Other Business:

It was proposed to redraft the constitution in accordance with committee changes.

